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Learning to Be Content 
by David C. Mauldin 
How content are you? On a scale from 1 to 10, with 1 

being “so miserable and dissatisfied with my life that I 

can’t stop complaining” and 10 being “perfectly     

satisfied,” how content? Say the number out loud.  
 

What makes you content? Does your life have to be 

pretty good (financially secure, no health problems, 

etc.) for you to be content? How much adversity can 

you handle before your score drops? 
 

What if you could be content no matter what?   

Wouldn’t that be great—if you could score a 7, 8, 9, 

or even a 10 despite suffering and adversity? The 

Apostle Paul wrote, “I have learned in whatever      

situation I am to be content” (Philippians 4:11 ESV). 

Was that some kind of superpower only apostles had? 

Or is it a real possibility for ordinary Christians like 

us? Hebrews 13:5 says, “Keep your life free from love 

of money, and be content with what you have, for he 

has said, ‘I will never leave you nor forsake you.’” It 

seems God not only offers us contentment but also 

wants us to have it! But 

how? How can we    

become content, despite 

the disappointments in 

life, and stay content, 

despite the disasters? 
 

That’s the subject of a 

little book I have been 

reading, The Rare Jewel 

of Christian Content-

ment, by Jeremiah Bur-

roughs. The title may 

have tipped you off that 

it is an old book. In fact, 

it was first published in 1648, two years after         

Burroughs died. I like old books. Our ancestors were 

tougher than we are and less distracted by 24/7 info-

tainment. Plus, they saw things in a different way, and 

that helps give me a wider perspective.  

Jeremiah Burroughs was a pastor in the 1630s and 

40s. He knew suffering firsthand. Those were days of 

unrest in England. The same political and religious 

turmoil that drove the pilgrims to America continued 

to roil England in the following decades. In 1636, the 

government removed Burroughs as pastor from the 

church he served because he did not support the way 

the state church was run. He spent four years teaching 

in an English-speaking congregation in Holland before 

political changes in England allowed him to return. He 

became a pastor in London and was a participant in 

the Westminster Assembly. (The Assembly produced 

the Westminster Confession of Faith, one of our 

church’s Confessional Standards.) 
 

As a pastor, he served anxious people. During the 

1640s, England was torn by civil war, the king versus 

Parliament. The war produced fear and uncertainty. 

Lives, fortunes, and social standing were lost. Mean-

while, the plague was a threat. It hit London in 1636. 

Plus, life was generally harder in those days. The folks 

in his congregations had reasons for discontent and 

anxiety! … But he knew God wanted better for them. 

 
 Continued on page 2 

“The world is infinitely 
deceived in thinking that 

contentment lies in having more 
than we already have.” 

 

- Jeremiah Burroughs  



His book is filled with pearls 

of wisdom. For example, “The world is infinitely    

deceived in thinking that contentment lies in having 

more than we already have.” Most people deceive 

themselves that way, don’t they? They think, “If I   

only had that better job … if I only had a little more 

money … if I only had a better romantic relationship, 

then—then I would be truly happy!” Strangely, those 

who attain these things find the magic quickly      

wears off.  

 

Burroughs has a theory about 

this. He says more stuff will 

never satisfy you because 

your heart was not made to 

be satisfied by stuff. I       

paraphrase. He wrote, “The 

reason why you have not got 

contentment in the things of 

the world is not because you 

have not got enough of them—that is not the reason—

but the reason is, because they are not things propor-

tionable to that immortal soul of yours that is capable 

of God himself. Many men think that when they are 

troubled and have not got contentment it is because 

they have but a little in the world, and that if they had 

more, then they should be content. That is just as if a 

man were hungry, and to satisfy his craving stomach 

he should gape and hold open his mouth to take in the 

wind, and then should think that the reason why he is 

not satisfied is because he has not got enough of the 

wind; no, the reason is because the thing is not suita-

ble to a craving stomach.” You will satisfy your     

hungry stomach by swallowing air before you will   

satisfy your soul with stuff. Why? Burroughs answers, 

“A soul that is capable of God can be filled with   

nothing else but God.” 

 

Psalm 73:25 says, “Whom have I in heaven but you? 

And there is nothing on earth that I desire besides 

you.” One secret to contentment is knowing God is all 

you need. This demands more than thinking it is true. 

You must know it from experience. 

 

Here lies the difference between religion and Christi-

anity. Religion says, “Stuff will satisfy me, and I will 

use God to get stuff. I will be good so that God will 

bless me.” Christianity says, “God has given me    

himself. What more do I need?” 

 

Burroughs offers more pearls of wisdom. One I      

particularly like is, “When some men and women are 

complaining so much, and always whining, it is a sign 

that there is an emptiness in their hearts.”  

 

Another gem, “You do not find one godly man who 

came out of an affliction worse than when he went 

into it; though for a while he was shaken, yet at last he 

was better for an affliction. But a great many godly 

men, you find, have been worse for their prosperity.”  

 

Along with this valuable wheat, there is some chaff. I 

don’t agree with Burroughs at every point, nor do I 

find all his advice helpful. Overall, however, I have 

found the book meaningful as I pursue a deeper con-

tentment. 

 

I wonder if contentment is not something we attain so 

much as it is God’s gift to us. I suspect that deep, 

abiding contentment comes from God. His Holy Spirit 

works this in the hearts of his children. Nevertheless, I 

think we have a part to play. Contentment begins with 

knowing and trusting God. It involves the right       

attitude. Above all, it means surrendering your will to 

God’s will. Not that when problems arise, we simply 

resign ourselves to them. Rather, we use every means 

God gives us to overcome our circumstances. In the 

end, though, and throughout the struggle, we must be 

ready to say, “Not my will but yours be done.” Much 

of the book presses readers to do that. 

 

If you belong to Jesus, God does not necessarily want 

to make you happy and prosperous in this life. How 

can you become like Jesus if you never suffer? And 

yet, God does want you to be joyful and content. How 

can this be? If you need abundance and a hassle-free 

existence to be joyful and content, you’ve got a    

problem. God, however, would teach you to be joyful 

and content in all circumstances. This is something the 

world cannot understand, but it is the birthright of   

every believer.  
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Spotlight on Deacons: 
Kristine Gunn 

I am from New Jersey and 

was raised in the Presby-

terian church. I graduated 

from Georgian Court   

College and worked in 

healthcare as a materials 

manager and director of 

facility operations. I mar-

ried my best friend, Tony, 

in 2009, and we moved to 

Palm City in 2010 with my 

son Shawn. It was a Godwink to find a Presbyterian 

church so close to home. Shawn immediately        

connected with the youth group at PCPC. I commuted 

to work in NJ as a consultant for the first year before 

deciding it was time for a change. 
 

While I was used to the traditional service, I started 

attending the 9:30 service so Shawn could attend  

Sunday school. Once getting to know the people and 

music, I decided it was for us! My younger son,  

Nicholas, was born on Easter in 2013. When Nicholas 

started school, I went back to work at a local non-

profit. The past few years have led me to reprioritize 

and be more intentional in how I invest my time. I 

currently work part time, which allows me to spend 

more time doing the things that I am passionate about, 

like serving at church and volunteering at my son’s 

school. As a deacon, I enjoy doing pew duty with my 

“mini deacon,” Nicholas. I also help with communion 

preparation and cleanup; assist on the bereavement 

team; and serve at memorial services. I have volun-

teered and worked in the church nursery and at      

Vacation Bible School. I was also the coordinator of 

MOPS the first year it returned to PCPC, and I am 

amazed at how much it has grown. I currently serve 

on the Pastor Nominating Team. In my spare time, I 

enjoy reading and time with my family, including my 

two kitties, Simba and Nala. 

 

 

 
 

Becoming a deacon has allowed me to serve in new 

capacities and given me the opportunity to get to 

know this wonderful group from all three services. 

The deacon team is such a hardworking, compassion-

ate, and fun group! It is truly an honor to serve   

alongside them. 

“Being a deacon has allowed me 
to serve in new capacities.” 

Sermons in July 
by Rev. Dr. David Mauldin 
I will continue preaching through James in July. When I am away, Pastor Jason will preach. On July 9, he will 

open the famous “living letters” passage at the beginning of 2 Corinthians 3 and share about the youth mission 

trip to Puerto Rico.  

July 9 July 16 July 23 July 30 

Join us 
for a   

message 
by Rev. 
Jason 

Pridmore! 

Kristine with her son, Nicholas 



AT PCPC 

Blessing Bags 

by Janie Shubert 

The PCPC Mission Committee is continuing to spon-

sor a Blessing Bags Project. We collect personal 

items for homeless men and women and sort them 

into gallon-sized Ziploc bags. We also include a list 

of local ministries offering meals and other resources 

and a personal note of encouragement and pray-

er.  We currently need the following items: 

• Small tubes of toothpaste 

• Disposable razors 

• Small packets of facial tissues 

• Small tubes of sunscreen 

• Individual snack-size packs of nuts, trail mix, or 

granola bars 

• 8 oz. bottles of water 

• Band-Aids 

• Feminine products/sanitary supplies 

• Chapstick 
 

Please bring the donations to the church office during 

business hours. Thank you in advance for supporting 

this worthy project. 
 

NEWS FROM OUR PARTNERS 

Foster-Church  

by Dan and Krista Carlson 

Dear friends,  

Our family has found itself in a period 

of deep grief (though not without 

hope). Last week, our foster daughter 

Faith was reunited with her birth mom. 

She had been with us for 18 months, 

and we miss her dearly. We are committed to praying 

for her and tangibly supporting the transition as much 

as we possibly can. Thankfully, the sun has shown up 

in the Pacific Northwest this past week, and it has not 

been lost on us. We have an overwhelming sense of 

gratitude every time we feel a bit warmer and our 

world gets a little bit brighter.  
 

For us, the visible change of seasons feels like it is 

marking a change of seasons as a family. We have 

thoroughly felt your love and support as we launched 

into the unknown of fostering a transformative    

community in Edmonds. We feel so grateful for the 

privilege it has been to participate in that space. 
 

At this point in time, we sense God making a shift in 

our lives. With a high demand and need for support 

in the foster care community, we will continue    

serving there. Serving these families brings deep joy 

and immeasurable impact. Donations and tithes will    

continue to supply meals, clothes, school supplies, 

and more to local families. We will be breaking from 

our Sunday church services but continue Friday 

morning services hosting foster families for support 

and prayer while we discern our continued relation-

ship with the church’s role in Edmonds. 
 

So, what’s on the horizon? We are exploring both 

church and marketplace-based opportunities for our 

primary source of income. We are also considering 

the development of a non-profit organization that  

focuses on supporting foster families. We will contin-

ue pastoring even though it may look different. 

Thank you for how you have given to the foster-care 

community with your prayers and resources.  
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MAKING CHRIST KNOWN AND CHANGING LIVES  

https://palmcitypres.org/missions
https://www.foster-church.org/
http://www.4cmartin.org/


Care Net 

by LeAndra Muscanera, 

Director of Community Events 

I want to thank everyone who participated in this year's Baby Bottle Campaign! This event is such a blessing to 

Care Net and the families for which we provide services. Every penny is prayed over and appreciated! Below is 

an overview of what we get to do at no cost for the families in need.  
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Stay Up to Date! 
 

www.palmcitypres.org  

https://www.carenettc.com/
https://palmcitypres.org/upcoming-events
https://www.facebook.com/PalmCityPresbyterianChurch/
https://www.instagram.com/palmcitypresbyterian/?hl=en
https://www.youtube.com/@palmcitypresbyterianchurch9459/videos
https://palmcitypres.org/home
https://www.carenettc.com/
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RECAP OF JUNE 

Huzzah! That means Hooray! I am celebrating and 

cannot stop celebrating! June was full of many     

wonderful events. God was glorified all month long! 

It is an honor to witness what God is doing at Palm 

City Presbyterian Church. I am overwhelmed by the 

generosity and selflessness of our church family here 

at PCPC!  
 

Keepers of the Kingdom Vacation Bible School 2023 

was the best week of the year! With over 90 volun-

teers and almost 200 kids enrolled, we spent the week 

traveling back to medieval 

times. They learned how to be 

part of God's kingdom through salvation in his 

Son. They were equipped with the armor of God to 

become Keepers of the Kingdom who stand strong in 

today's battle for truth.  
 

Thank you from the bottom of my heart to all who 

made VBS possible! Our amazing volunteers 

stepped up and showed up! I am just in awe of your 

support. God and His people are so great! I can never 

express how much I appreciate everything you did to 

make God's word come to life before, during, and 

after Vacation Bible School 2023. THANK YOU!  
 

For those on the fence about serving in children's 

ministry, just ask those who volunteered for VBS this 

year. It is a life-changing experience. You get to be a 

part of God's "Big Story" in a way that will have a 

lasting impact on the souls of our local community. It 

is hard to explain how amazing VBS 2023 was. It is a 

week full of soul-moving moments.  
 

In Sunday school, our preschool-

ers and elementary-age kids       

celebrated dads and moms, and 

made fun letters for them. They 

continued the month learning about 

Nebuchadnezzar and other im-

portant people of the Bible. 
 

I want to personally thank all 

those who celebrated Jason   

Pridmore's ordination. I am so 

thankful to our congregation! I   

appreciate all the support, the   

prayers, and the love you have 

shown our family over the past six years. We love 

you all so very much, and we couldn't ask for a better 

church family! Thank you, Lauren Gragg, Barbara 

Allen Spicer, and Luke Romig, for your help with 

Jason's ordination celebration. You selflessly poured 

your hearts and souls into the event and spent 

HOURS planning it. Thank you to the deacons who 

made the reception so incredible! To all who attended 

Children’s Ministry & Family Outreach 
by Sherrey Pridmore, Director of Children’s Ministry & Family Outreach 

https://palmcitypres.org/ministries/childrens-ministries
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it, sent cards, prayed, and spoke words of encourage-

ment to him, Thank you!! I hope you all know how 

much we appreciate you! 
 

THIS MONTH IN JULY 

We will continue to combine some of our Sunday 

school classes to give some of our staff and volun-

teers some time off. They have done an incredible 

job this past year discipling the littles of PCPC, and I 

am beyond appreciative of that! 
 

Registration is open for the up-

coming season of Kidz Klub! This 

free program offers fun Bible       

lessons, games, crafts, and snacks for 

kids ages VPK-5th grade. It will be 

held in Langill Hall on Tuesdays, beginning Septem-

ber 19 and ending November 14. 
 

SEEKING VOLUNTEERS  

We always welcome new volunteers to our    

nursery, Sunday school, Kidz Klub, and VBS  

programs. Come spend time hanging out with some 

cool kids and having fun. Lessons and activities are 

already done for you; all you have to do is engage 

with the young minds of our littles. Don't feel like 

you know the Bible well enough? This is an excel-

lent way to learn! Nursery time is a great time to get 

your baby fix! Do you love rocking babies and play-

ing peek-a-boo with them? Then spend an hour on 

Sunday morning giving our PCPC mamas a much-

needed break to worship. 
 

For more information on how you can jump into 

all of this amazing action, visit the Volunteer page 

on our website or contact Director Sherrey    

Pridmore at sherrey@palmcitypres.org. 

 

 
 
 

 
New PCPC Directory 

A message from our 

Membership Committee 
 

Calling all PCPC members! If you would like to 

be listed in the new directory, please submit your 

name(s), address(es), phone number(s), email  

address(es), website URL, and photo of your im-

mediate family to directory@palmcitypres.org. 

If you'd like to have us take your photo after 

church, just let us know. Please check your spam/

junk folder if you haven't yet received an email 

from our team. Don’t hesitate to reach out to us if 

you have any questions or concerns. Thank you 

for your support and participation!  

mailto:sherrey@palmcitypres.org
https://pcpc.shelbynextchms.com/external/form/110be1b4-f6d6-4217-8e65-3138ffe0f5f3
https://app.rightnowmedia.org/en/join/palmcity
mailto:directory@palmcitypres.org


Vacation Bible School 2023 
See the PCPC Kids Facebook photo album for more pictures!  

Thank you to Dr. Rosalyn Soo Mauldin for capturing this special time. 

https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.548572764153651&type=3




Youth News  
Rev. Jason Pridmore, 

Assistant Pastor 
 

 

SERVING IN PUERTO RICO 

Please be in prayer for our Youth Mission Team    

currently serving in Guaynabo, Puerto Rico. We are 

partnering with Second Union Church to put on a 

VBS for local children. Check out our social media 

pages for updates! 

 

SUMMER PROGRAMMING 

Our regular school year programming will resume 

in mid-August. Please take time to connect with our 

Remind App, Instagram, and Facebook pages. 

Though we continue meeting throughout the summer, 

each week features different activities, times, and  

locations. Follow us on our social media to stay     

informed as to where we are and what we're doing 

this summer. Below is a photo from our annual Bike 

to the Beach, which took place on June 14. Come 

join in the fun! 

FIRST TEE 

In June, we hosted a junior golf camp through the 

organization First Tee. Kids ages 5-18 had fun learn-

ing from pros in a positive environment. We had 

about 30 youth in attendance.  

 

THANK YOU, YOUTH VBS VOLUNTEERS!  

Thank you to the many youth and young adults who 

served at this year’s VBS. Your heart for the next 

generation helped make this a very exciting and     

engaging week here at PCPC.  

10 

https://palmcitypres.org/ministries/youth-ministries
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UPCOMING OPPORTUNITIES  

July 10: Sun Up/Sun Down, 

5:30 a.m. - 12:00 a.m., $65.00 

Students will experience the sunrise 

on the east coast, the sunset on the 

west coast, and all kinds of fun in   

between. Don’t miss out on this fun day all across 

Florida. Please sign up online by Friday, July 7. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 19: Movie night at PCPC 

6:00-8:30 p.m.  

Invite friends and join us for fellow-

ship, snacks, and a movie!  

 
 

August 1-4: 

End of Summer Retreat, $120 

This weekend retreat offers fellow-

ship, team building, and leadership 

training for our upcoming year of 

ministry. We’re also gonna have a lot of fun! Space is 

limited. More details to come. Please register by 

Friday, July 7! 

@pcpc_youth 
Text @pcpcyo  

to 81010 PCPCYouth 

SUN UP/SUN DOWN  
REGISTRATION 

END OF SUMMER 
RETREAT 

REGISTRATION 

https://pcpc.shelbynextchms.com/external/form/d14ff111-0301-46cc-9ffb-fd2e19070029
https://pcpc.shelbynextchms.com/external/form/a158b39d-261b-471e-895b-eb1744504655
https://www.instagram.com/pcpc_youth/
https://www.facebook.com/PCPCYouth/
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Congratulations, Rev. Jason Pridmore! 
In June, we celebrated a special day for our church. Members of the Presbytery of Florida (Rev. Chris Walker, 

Elder Joyce Moseley, Rev. Charlie Pridmore, and Rev. Dr. David Mauldin) ordained Jason Pridmore and      

installed him as Assistant Pastor at Palm City Presbyterian Church. We’re thankful that he’s answered God’s 

calling on his life and we look forward to all that God has in store for Jason and our congregation. Thank you 

to all who made this a special day, including our deacons who put on a wonderful reception following           

the service. 
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Please check with Kristen Puzzo for times and locations!  
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This year’s Turkey Trot will be PCPC’s 12th annual 5K 

Run/Walk fundraiser event! The planning committee is 

pleased to announce that all race proceeds will support 

Love and Hope in Action (LAHIA), a local organization 

that aims to reduce hunger and mitigate serious health 

and safety risks for adults and families who are homeless 

and/or indigent living in Martin County, Florida. They offer a comprehensive array of programs and services 

to meet basic needs and assist with plans for people to reach self-sufficiency. To learn more, please visit 

www.lahia.org.  

 

We are currently seeking Turkey Trot sponsors. This well-known race attracts over 600 runners and their 

family members to our campus each year. In return for your sponsorship, your company logo will be printed 

on the race t-shirts, you will be listed on our race website, you’ll be recognized in this newsletter and on other 

PCPC media outlets, and you’ll have the opportunity to provide each runner with promotional materials. This 

year’s sponsorship levels are: 

• $500 (Pilgrim level): The benefits listed above; This gift amount provides meals, showers and clothes, for 

one person at LAHIA for a year! 

• $750 (Gobbler level): The benefits listed above, plus one paid race entry 

• $1000 and up (Horn of Plenty level): The benefits listed above, including two paid race entries, plus a table 

at the event to interact with over 600 runners 

 

To become a sponsor, please scan the code provided here to access our online form. For more  

information, please email Karla Merrell at palmcitypresturkeytrot@gmail.com.  

 

Thank you to the following organizations who have already pledged a sponsorship for this year’s race!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are also seeking volunteers to help during the week of November 20, as well as on Thanksgiving morn-

ing at PCPC from 6:30 - 11:00 a.m. (or part of that time). If you can help out, please visit our website’s       

Upcoming Events page for a link to the online volunteer signup form. There are big jobs and small jobs, a way 

for everyone to join in this impactful event. Thank you to those who have already signed up!  

2023 Update 

http://www.lahia.org/
mailto:palmcitypresturkeytrot@gmail.com
http://pcpc.shelbynextchms.com/external/form/627648d1-ae61-4cc9-b626-e1d4c5ecca37
https://palmcitypres.org/upcoming-events
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Wednesdays at 
10:00 a.m. in the  
conference room 

 
 

www.griefshare.org 

GriefShare Program 

 

GriefShare, facilitated by PCPC Stephen Ministers, offers biblical, Christ-centered teaching that focuses on 

topics associated with the death of a loved one. The DVD seminar features nationally respected grief experts 

and real-life stories of people, followed by discussion. Many grieving people find they are only beginning 

the work of healing when friends or family have returned to their daily life routines. Too often, people tend 

to stuff their grief instead of allowing it to do the God-given work for which it is intended. Don’t allow fear 

of what others may think to keep you from what could help you. Confidentiality is a key part of this program.  
 

Whether your bereavement experience is recent or not, you will find encouragement, comfort, and help in 

grieving the death of a loved one. This is an opportunity to be around people who understand what you are 

feeling. You will learn how to recognize the symptoms of being stuck in grief and that you do not need to 

live in bondage to certain emotions. You will learn valuable information about facing your new normal in 

life and renewing your hope for the future. Please call the church office at 772-286-9958 to join in. 
 

Wednesdays through August 2 
at 10:00 a.m. in the office conference room 

https://palmcitypres.org/home
https://www.zoom.us/
https://www.griefshare.org/
https://www.griefshare.org/
https://www.griefshare.org/s?center=%2827.171196%2C-80.285489%29&date_range=&day=&distance=&location_type=&query=Palm%20City%2C%20Florida%2C%20United%20States&sort_by=&type=
https://www.griefshare.org/about
https://palmcitypres.org/ministries/stephen-ministry
https://palmcitypres.org/volunteer


 

THURSDAYS  
IN LANGILL HALL 

 

Men’s Bible Study @ 7:00 a.m. 
 

Women’s Bible Study @ 9:30 a.m. 

Bible Study 
Groups 

17 

VOLUNTEERS & 
SPONSORS NEEDED!  

https://palmcitypres.org/ministries/fellowship-ministries
https://palmcitypres.org/ministries/adult-ministries
https://palmcityeve.cbsclass.org/


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
2 
 
 
 
 
 

9:30 a.m. Children’s  
Sunday School 

 
 

9:45 a.m. Adult 
Sunday School 

 

 

3 
 

5:15 p.m.  
Walk Aerobics 

 
 

7:30 p.m. Hour of 
Prayer & Fellowship 

4 
 

Independence 
Day 

 
Office Closed 

5 
 
 

10:00 a.m. GriefShare 
 

10:30 a.m. Al-Anon 
 

11:00 a.m. Caregiver 
Support 

 

4:30 p.m. Bell Choir 
 

5:15 p.m. Walk Aerobics 
 
 

6 

 

7:00 a.m. MBS 
 

9:30 a.m. WBS 
 
 

 
 

7 

 

 
 

8 
 

 

9 
 

 
9:30 a.m. Children’s  

Sunday School 
 
 

9:45 a.m. Adult 
Sunday School 

10 
 

5:30 a.m. Sun Up 
Sun Down 

 

9:00 a.m. MOPS  
 

4:00 p.m. Stephen 
Ministry 

 

5:15 p.m. Walk  
Aerobics 

11 
 

 
6:00 p.m. Young 

Adults Group 

12 
 
 
 

10:30 a.m. Al-Anon 
 

4:30 p.m. Bell Choir 
 

5:15 p.m. Walk Aerobics 

13 
 

 

 

 

 

7:00 a.m. MBS 

 

9:30 a.m. WBS 
 

 
 
 

 

14 
 
 
 

15 
 
 
 

16 

 
9:30 a.m. Children’s  

Sunday School 
 
 

9:45 a.m. Adult 
Sunday School 

17 
 

 

5:15 p.m.  
Walk Aerobics 

 
 

7:30 p.m. Hour of 
Prayer & Fellowship 

 
 

18 
 
 

10:00 a.m. Caregiver 
Support 

19 
 

10:00 a.m. GriefShare 
 

10:30 a.m. Al-Anon 
 

4:30 p.m. Bell Choir 
 

5:15 p.m. Walk Aerobics 
 

6:30 p.m.  Youth Movie 
Night 

 

7:00 p.m. Session 

20 
 
 

 
Newsletter  
Deadline 

 
 

7:00 a.m. MBS 
 

9:30 a.m. WBS 
 

21 
 
 
 
 

 

22 
 

 

 

23 

 
 

9:30 a.m. Children’s  
Sunday School 

 
 

9:45 a.m. Adult 
Sunday School 

24 

 

 
9:00 a.m. MOPS  

 
5:15 p.m. Walk  

Aerobics 
 

25 

 
 
 

26 
 

10:00 a.m. GriefShare 
 

10:30 a.m. Al-Anon 
 

4:30 p.m. Bell Choir 
 

5:15 p.m. Walk Aerobics 

27 
 
 
 

7:00 a.m. MBS 

 

9:30 a.m. WBS 

28 
 

29 

30 
 
 

9:30 a.m. Children’s  
Sunday School 

 
 

9:45 a.m. Adult 
Sunday School 

31 
 

5:15 p.m. Walk  
Aerobics 

 
7:30 p.m. Hour of 

Prayer & Fellowship 

 

 
 
 

  
 
 

 

 
 

 

18 

July 2023 

 

Sunday Worship 
 

8:30 a.m.   Traditional Service in the sanctuary 
 

9:30 a.m.   Contemporary Service in  
the Huizenga Family Life Center 

 

11:00 a.m.   Traditional Service in the sanctuary  
 

MBS: Men’s Bible Study | WBS: Women’s Bible Study 
CBS: Community Bible Study 

mailto:newsletter@palmcitypres.org
mailto:newsletter@palmcitypres.org


Anniversaries   Birthdays 

 

Have something for our next newsletter? 
Email it to our editors Amy Kitchell and Andrea Wood at newsletter@palmcitypres.org by the 

deadline listed on the calendar. Please write “Newsletter Article” in your 

subject line and attach any photos you would like to include.  

7/1    Thomas Loomer 

7/2    Nick Clifton, Brian Yager 

7/3    Bill Bangley 

7/4    Pat Douglas 

7/5    Diana Rew 

7/6    Diane Graczyk 

7/7    Lori Albright, Brooke Belding, Bob Jones,   

         Tina Helderman-Moore, Sandra Wooten 

7/9    Rob Johnson, Janice King, Louise Larsen, Bill Miller 

7/10  Rose Lillich 

7/12  Sean Birkett 

7/13  Esther Wagner 

7/14  Ryder LaBar 

7/15  Carolyn Benninger, Tom Morris 

7/17  Carolyn Herman 

7/18  Margaret Good, Toni MacDonald, Joseph Mauldin,  

         Marian Neff, Jim Nordine 

7/19  Jeremy Gould, Laura Thorsen 

7/20  Nancy Jones 

7/22  Frances Andre, Debby Artman, Taunya Bryant, 

         Jim Hill, Kim Johnson 

7/23  Reva Rogers 

7/24  Luke Bartnick, Matthew Gutschmidt 

7/25  Patricia Strausbough 

7/26  Sandy Ebling, Tom Lytle, Jean Anne Morrow, 

         Lillian Robberts, Lucia Trantham 

7/28  Laura Duke     7/29  Bob Shubert, Bill Stob 

7/30  Dorothy Hill, Krista Jenkins, John Kelly,  7/31  Linda Brockob, Cory Henn, Kelly McIntyre  

         Willa Southard, Jordan Wagner  

7/3    John & Heather Kelly 

7/6    Kirk & Pam McLean 

7/7    Joshua & Maria Robberts 

7/8    Lee & Laura Duke 

7/13  John & Julie Hockey 

7/14   Richard & Robin Anderson, 

          Noel & Becky DaSilva 

7/17   Scott & Missy Zimmerman 

7/19   Charles IV & Mary Rosseau 

7/27   Marty & Cindy Lohan 

7/28   Rev. Dr. David & Dr. Rosalyn Soo Mauldin 
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2700 SW Martin Highway 
Palm City, Florida 34990 

772-286-9958 
www.palmcitypres.org 

 
SUNDAY WORSHIP TIMES     

 

Traditional Services 
8:30 and 11:00 a.m. sanctuary 

 

Contemporary Service 
9:30 a.m. Huizenga Family Life Center 

Palm City Presbyterian Church 

https://palmcitypres.org/home

